LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 6, 2021

TO: Honorable Harold V. Dutton, Jr., Chair, House Committee on Public Education

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB4465 by Dutton (Relating to grants available to school districts and open-enrollment charter
schools to provide services to students after a disaster in the state of Texas; an adjustment to prevent
generational educational decline under the public school finance system; and ensure maintenance of
effort.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would create a grant program for districts impacted by disasters. The grant program would provide
additional funding for extending instructional time; broadband grants to ensure students have access to remote
instruction; innovation in curriculum and instruction; improvements in quality of air and water at school
facilities; and accelerated learning.

The bill would create an adjustment to prevent generational educational decline in the Foundation School
Program (FSP). The adjustment would be identified in the General Appropriations Act.

Based on information provided by the Texas Education Agency (TEA), this analysis assumes that the adjustment
to prevent generational educational decline in the FSP would reduce district FSP entitlement in an amount
sufficient to cover the costs to operate the grant program for districts impacted by disasters, including both the

grants to school districts and charter schools, and TEA's administrative costs. As a result, this analysis assumes
any fiscal implication to the state would not be significant.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 701 Texas Education Agency
LBB Staff: IMc, SL, AH
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